[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes from the East Hampton Arts & Culture Commission February 19 meeting at 7 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room. Shirley Brooks, Melissa Pionzio, Carol Lane, Sheila Tomlinson, Kevin Gunning and Betty Sennett present. The meeting followed a successful presentation by the EHACC to the Town Council at the HOPE Church as part of the town's informal workshop series on town commissions. 
Minutes from Jan. 15 and Feb. 12 special meeting approved 
Public comment –  Resident Julie Holk has submitted a proposal to the town manager to make April 23 East Hampton Book Day the same day as World Book Night, which is celebrated in the United Nations and Ireland, run by The Reading Agency, a charity that aims to give everyone a chance to read.  The town council could declare April 23 East Hampton Book Day and businesses and individuals could donate new or gently used books to be distributed to those who may not have the opportunity or inclination to read. Holk asked the EHACC if it would be interested in getting involved in such an initiative. 
Old Business
a.       EHACC grants – so far the commission has received two grant applications. Another application had been received incomplete and dated from last year. Melissa sent the individual an up to date application and asked him to resubmit.  Melissa said she heard another group will be submitting also. The deadline to submit is March 2. An open discussion on received applications will be held at the EHACC March meeting. 
b.      Spring Ideas: Open Studio/Meet and Greet to include artists in town who would open their studio spaces or show their work I a space provided by the commission. Betty said she could disseminate the information at the East Hampton Art Association meeting. The event could include sculptors, musicians, dancers, although members agreed it should be kept to artists initially. Kevin suggested that the event could include a space where artists could paint live. Members agreed that the fall would be a good time to hold an open studio so it wouldn’t conflict with the East Hampton Art Association’s art show in June. Carol suggested that we invite artists to attend a spring meet and greet to discuss a fall call to artists. Kevin suggested we ask an artist that we know to commit to attending the event and ask them to bring and artist friend. Melissa suggested that we have cards printed up to promote the meet and greet and put them in the framing shop, Old Bank, coffee shop, senior center, anywhere where artists may see them.  Members questioned the need to spend that much on publicity for the meet and greet. Tentative time for the meet and greet would be in May 21 our usual meeting date starting at 5:30 p.m. 
c.       Art purchase award 2015. Betty said she would give EHACC a sheet to sign that says the next art purchase would be a minimum of $300 or maximum of $500. Carol attended the Middle Haddam Library board of directors meeting and told them about the purchase award. The library said they will host a reception after the award is purchased, the press would attend and they are thrilled to be getting a painting. EHACC members agreed it would be a good idea to invite a library board member to help select the painting. 

Financial & Budget Report 2015 -2016

New Business
a.       Waterford regional arts & culture meeting Feb. 25, 9:15 to 11 a.m. Carol will attend if anyone wants to go. 
b.      Future financial plans - Pay for an ad in the newspaper to promote upcoming arts and culture events in town was an idea suggested by Carol. 
c.       Publicize EHACC email, promote artists’ work on our Facebook page by featuring a different work as the EHACC background. Melissa will invite artists to participate. 
Commissioners Reports & Events – Shirley said April 11 is antique appraisal day from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. at the library community room with four appraisers. March 6 is the next First Friday in the Village event hosted by the Joseph N. Goff House. Haddam Neck Congregational Church quilt show is in April; Goodspeed trip to Dr. Zhivago on April 11 and a Goodspeed program on how to do props in April. East Hampton Art Association presentation on Feb. 25 featuring Kristen Walsh on painting with wool/textiles and March 25, Joel Popadics from NJ will do a demo and in April, Robert Noriega will also do a painting demo. 
Public Comment, none
Adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 


